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24/07/2024 Our Ref: W0199-02/Sur-3 

 

Notice under Section 48 of the Waste Management Act 1996, as amended. 

 

Dear Mr McDonagh, 

 

I confirm receipt of Bord Na Mona Energy Limited’s correspondence from 06/12/2019 (Ref. LR045481) to 

15/12/2023 (Ref. LR080431) and surrender fee dated 26/02/2021 received by the Agency on 21/09/2021 (Ref. 

LR061846) requesting the surrender of Industrial Emissions Licence Reg. No. W0199-02 held for a Class 1, 

4 and 11 activity at Srahmore Peat Deposition Site in accordance with Section 48 of the Waste Management 

Act 1996, as amended.  

 

The Agency notes your application for the surrender of IE licence Reg. No. W0199-02 dated 14/12/2023 and 

acknowledge receipt of your payment in the sum of €15,000.00 euro in respect of the surrender fee. 

 

Section 48(9) of the Waste Management Act 1996, as amended, stipulates that: "The making of an application 

for the surrender of a waste licence under this section or the cesser of the activity to which a waste licence 

relates, shall in no way affect or diminish such conditions, requirements or obligations applying to or falling 

on the holder of such a licence as are specified or arise under the licence." 

 

Please carefully note that the Agency is prepared to accept the request for the surrender of your licence on the 

strict understanding that all Enforcement Charges or any other fees due by you are fully paid up to date.  The 

Agency expressly reserves its position in relation to any unpaid charges or fees due by you and the request for 

the surrender of your licence and payment of the above fee is accepted without prejudice to the Agency's 

entitlement to pursue you for any such unpaid charges or fees howsoever arising. Please quote the above 

reference in future correspondence in relation to this matter.   

 

I am to advise you that the Agency is considering your surrender application (and supporting documentation) 

and will revert to you in due course.  

 

Yours sincerely, 
 

                     
  

  

Inspector, National Waste Enforcement Team, Office of Environmental Enforcement 

 


